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Bids for the Massachusetts Regional Library Systems (MLS) Material and Supply Cooperative were opened on May 20, 2010.  Enclosed is a list of vendors for the eighteen categories bid on.  Discounts will be in effect from July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011.  
   Please note that there is no primary, secondary or tertiary vendor for any of the categories.  Beginning in FY11 individual libraries participating in the MATERIALS cooperative have the freedom to choose the best value from the list of materials bidders. Libraries should consider the best value based on the discounts and processing costs. This is a one-time opportunity for the three year duration of this bid. The Office of the Inspector General has stated that each library spending more than $5,000 in a fiscal year with one vendor should send a blanket purchase order to that vendor. If more than $25,000 will be spent then a full contract would be required
It is important to keep Shirley MacLean of the Massachusetts Library System (MLS) informed of any problems that you encounter with a vendor or their product so that the situation can be rectified in a timely manner.  Please use our feedback form (Link to be posted on the MLS web site when available) to keep us posted regarding any problems.

Prior to placing orders, always refer to the (MLS) website (http://www.masslibsystem.org/news/) for updates and changes to the cooperative, vendor information, etc.  This website can also be accessed through a link on your regional library’s website.  

Be aware that additional charges may apply to services offered over and above the contract specifications, such as rush orders, requested searches beyond the originating warehouse, etc.  

Uniform Procurement Act (Chapter 30B)

This cooperative conforms to the Massachusetts Uniform Procurement Act (MGL, Chapter 30B).  Participating libraries are in compliance with this act.   Chapter 30B permits you to spend up to 25% over what is pledged.  Purchases above the 25% will be without the benefit of the cooperative and must adhere to the following Chapter 30B procedures:

· Contracts under $5,000 – Use sound business practices.

· Contracts from $5,000 to $24,999 – Seek price quotations from at least three vendors - this cooperative could be used as one of the quotes.

· Contracts of $25,000 or more – conduct a formal advertised competition using sealed bids or proposals.

Librarians should check the above thresholds with their Town Uniform Procurement Officer as municipalities may have established lower thresholds than those allowed by the law. 
